(M\ Republika ng Pilipinas m

Pambansauy Paugasiwaan ng Patuhin

(NATIONAL IRRIGATION ADMINISTRATION)
Lungsod ng Quezon

 OFFICI; ADDRESS:  NATTONAL GOVLERNMENT CENTER TELEPHONE NOS.: 929-60-71 10 78

15 DE LOS SANTOS AVENUL . CABLE ’ NIAPINL
QULEZON CITY PHILIPPINIES TELEX 42802 NIA PM
o\
/7 OUR REFERENCE:
: | MC# 64 s 2002
MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR
TO o THE DEPUTY ADRIINISTRATOR, ASSISTANT ADMINISTRATORS,

NEPARTMENT MANAGERS, REGIONAL [IRRIGATION/OPERA-
TIONS MANAGERS, PROVINCIAL IRRIGATION OFFICERS,

IRRIGATION SUPERINTENDENTS AND ALL OTHER CONCERNED
THIS AGENCY

SUBJECT : LIMITED/SELECTIVE REPLICATION OF VOLUMETRIC PRICING
SCHEME FOR ISF PAYMENT

An encouraging resuit in the Initial pilot testing of volumetric pricing for Irrigation Service
Fees (ISF) has been noted at Lateral D2B pilot area District 4, MRIIS, Isabela. It appears said
scheme is polentially advantageous both to farmers and NIA such having a major impact on
efficiency of waler use and ISF collection. it is fuiiher seen as a more efficlent and system
specific alternalive on cosl recovery mechanism that could replace the cumbersome area based
billing and collection scheme currently practiced.

In view thereof and in pursuit of viable oplions to improve the fiscal standing of NIA, a
similar replication of this new ISF billing based on volume of water usage is hereby authorized
particuiarly in each of the other th.2e Districts of MRIIS. All other imigation systems with
compleled rehabililation works and with existing Imigation Management Transfer (IMT) contracts
and laterals with discharge data for at least one wet and one dry season for benchmarking
purposes using the staff gauge or parshall flume, are encouraged to adopt volumetric pricing
scheme.

Concerned implementors are advised to agree and derive the rate per cubic meter of
water use Jointly with IAs and Irrigation System Offices ( 1ISOs). They are to adopt the volumetric
pricing formuia developed and used in Lat D2B of MRIIS for uniformity. Further, it must give due
consideration on O and M cost and the IA must be properly informed on the limitation of staff
gauges and parshall flumes relative to volume measurements.

All reports and inquiries pertaining to the implementation of the scheme should be
forwarded to the Research and Development Division System Management Department, who

shall be responsible for the overall coordination and monitoring. N

For compliance.

JESUS NUEL M. PARAS
\ Administrator

21 Oatoder, 2002



